Dear Welton Family,

As we enter June it feels like so many more months have passed since we were together as a face to face community. For many of us its months since we last hugged a vulnerable parent or one of the special people in our lives. The numerous sources of data, medical and other professional opinions is all quite overwhelming and in turn makes everyone feel anxious.

However, there is hope, we are told we are past the peak and gradually things are changing for the better. As a school team we are talking about welcoming more children back into school and making practical arrangements so this can happen safely if not quite as quickly as some of you may have hoped.

To spur us on towards the time we will be together again here is a poem written for some very vulnerable children at a time when they felt like giving up.

Brian Bilston

If you don't
want to lose hope,
tie it to a rope and pull
yourself to safety. Because
hope has the power to lift
you up whether your
problems are
light or
w
e
i
g
h
t

With the warmest of wishes and positive thoughts for the future,

Mrs N Pidgeon

Mrs Pidgeon